
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 
AIR QUALITY DIVISION 

ACTIVITY REPORT: Scheduled Inspection 

On October 23, 2013, I, Rebecca Loftus, Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), Air Quality Division 
{AQD), conducted an inspection of Venture Industries, SRN: N0925, located at 17400 Malyn Drive, in Fraser, 
Michigan. The purpose of the inspection was to determine the facility's compliance with the Federal Clean Air 
Act, Part 55, Air Pollution Control, of the Natural Resources and Environmental Protection Act of 1994, PA 451, 
as amended, and Michigan's Air Pollution Control Rules. 

Venture Industries previously had many permits/applications for processes at this location (see the attached 
list). It appears all but one is voided, PTI No. 931-84A 

Upon arrival, I noted Venture Industries is no longer in business at this location. I met with Mr. Dan Donlin who 
explained he rents the front portion of the building as office space. Mr. Donlin explained the remainder of the 
building is rented by Nova Industries whose main business is located in the same commercial/industrial complex 
on Klein Road. 

Once I returned to the office, I looked up Nova Industries in the AQD database and could not find any 
information on the company by name or address (34180 Klein Road). 

Conclusions 
Based the information gathered, Venture Industries is no longer in business and should be marked permanently 
closed in the AQD database. In addition, it appears that PTI No. 931-84 should have been voided with the other 
permits. A request will be sent to Lansing to have this permit voided. 

Also, it appears Nova Industries, located at 34180 Klein Road, has not been inspected by the AQD. A self­
initiated inspection should be conducted to determine the facility's compliance with the Clean Air Act and 
Michigan's Air Pollution Control Rules. 
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